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Board Meetings: Are the second Thursday of every month at the clubhouse, starting at 7 p.m.  It is open to the public, so please come and be aware of your neighborhood, and the latest news in the Estates.
Special Board Meeting: Special Board Meeting was called by the President for April 26th, 2018 at 7pm at the Clubhouse. 
Introductions were given, Secretary Ed Durkin was not present.
President Kopp begins by saying Ed Durkin gave his resignation due to illness but he would be more than happy to continue to keep helping when he can.
Executive Session was called at 7:02pm, it was to last approximately 10 minutes and they will need to discuss that matter. 
President Kopp and the Treasurer came back at 7:05pm and brought the meeting back to order. They both had decided to appoint Laura Wright at Secretary if she would accept and she did.
Budget: President Kopp discussed how Larry Wright has been working on paperwork and finances for LSEID, when he is finished the Board will discuss it and figure out a budget. He asked the Treasurer how that would work, she said that would work for her. He asked the Secretary and she also agreed. The President said he hopes to have it done within 1-2 months and Larry Wright spoke up and said 2 weeks. It would be available by the next board meeting. The President made a motion to have budget within 2 weeks to have the Board of Directors work on that, it was seconded by the Treasurer.
By laws: The President said he was suppose to bring up at the April Board Meeting about by laws. The President made a motion to set up a by-law/resolution committee, it was seconded by the Secretary and third by the Treasurer. He asked those attending the meeting if they wanted to volunteer. Darrell Atwood, Larry Wright, Lori Alexander, Frank Courter, Harold Courter and Michelle Stauffer volunteered. Discussion began on what the committee need to do, it is taking the by laws/ resolutions and making repercussions for violating the by laws or resolutions.
Roads: President makes a motion the have the blade man come in and work on the roads. Treasurer asked about the hours and how much it will cost. It was discussed and the Treasurer seconded it. The President said he would get ahold of him that night.
President Kopp discussed the roads that were already done and how he doesn’t look to have to put anymore down on the roads the 1st half of this year. He started talking about the cost of the rock and truck cost per load and etc.
New Building Requests:  Secretary made a motion to accept a 12x20 storage building, it was seconded by the Treasurer.
The President made a motion to accept a five-bedroom home to be built off of Delaware and Overbrook, it was seconded by the Treasurer. 
Discussion began about how the new Secretary will have to go to the courthouse in order for her to sign on the Purchase/Voucher orders, she will need to be sworn in.
Handicap Signs: President Kopp had bought two handicap signs asked if that was enough and the Treasurer said she thought so. The President donated them to LSEID. President made a motion to get the handicap signs and it was seconded by the Secretary and third by the Treasurer. Motion was made due to it being tabled last time.
Grass Seed: The Treasurer asked where we were at with the grass seed. The President said that it was down at the shed and that he will get it and spread it out on Saturday.
Keys: The President asked Where do we keep the keys to the tractor and dump truck? The Treasurer said it should be down in the office.
The President gave the Secretary her set of keys to LSEID.
Tractor Parts: The Treasurer asked about parts for the tractor. The President said he has them and will put them on Saturday as well.
Pool: The Treasurer asked if the President was going to be down to help with finishing up the pool and he said yes. The President thanked everyone wo came down to get it going, he appreciated it.
Fuel: The Treasurer made a motion to get gas for the mower and the President seconded it.
Lumber: The Secretary asked since the previous secretary was going to get the lumber for the shelter at the pool, where were we on that right now? The President said he would go and get it May 5th before it closes.
Minutes: The Secretary donated her minutes she has accumulated from the time she has been doing the newsletter so that it can be filed in the office.
Motion Spreadsheet: The Secretary made a motion spreadsheet so that the community can have access to all the motion that have been made. It shows what motions have been made, color coded if it’s done, by yes or no or if it’s unable to be done. The Treasurer said that you can always change it if you want to from yes to no and so on. The Treasurer made a motion to keep the Motion Spreadsheet, it was seconded by the President.
Open to the Public

Larry Wright: He talked about the budget and how he made this program that the Treasurer will be able to make and entry and it will chart it. He recommends placing charts on the website. He also said that you can not count on your assessments until they come in. He asked the board if he could show the charts not entries to the audience if the board agreed. If the board accepts it, he was ready to hand the flash drive over to transfer to their computer. The President makes a motion to show the public the charts. Discussion broke out about the program.  The Treasurer remade the motion to accept the program and the Secretary seconded it and the President third it.
Danny Ruff: He spoke to the guy who does the Neighborhood Watch, he would like to come to our next meeting to discuss the watch program. Prisoners are making new signs and he thought they were 20.00 each. Officer Bacon will be there May 10th. The President made a motion to have Officer Bacon come to our next meeting and have him speak about the Neighborhood Watch Program. It was seconded by the Treasurer.
Marge Cooper: She talked about how she would donate a sign for her area, discussion began about the signs and where to place them throughout LSE. The Secretary said we will find out more after the next meeting.
The President adjourned the meeting at 7:39 pm.


